Switzerland

K.751.1-Europe

Dear colleagues

many thanks for the possibility to make comments and give our views on the latest version of the draft decision on review of compliance and also on the package proposal put forward at the last meeting of the Contact Group in February 2007. 

We limit our comments to the issues specified by the Chair of the Group, and, for ease of reference, follow the structure as outlined in paragraph 23 of the Advanced Copy of the report of the 4th meeting of the Working Group (ECE/MP.PP/AC.1/2007/2):

a) Packages

We could agree, as a package, to both examples, if this helps to agree to the mechanism as a whole. However, we have a preference for Example 1, since we are not convinced that public participation at Bureau meetings does really contribute to a good and effective functioning of the Bureau. We think that, given the already existing extensive possibilities for public participation, there is no harm in the Bureau (as a purely organizational body) doing its work without participation from the public.

We see both examples as packages. If we can accept them, it is because we want to allow for adoption of the mechanism on compliance as a whole. However, we think that substantial modifications on single elements of the package would disturb the balance of the package and would necessarily result in going back to the text as contained in document ECE/MP.PP/AC.1/2007/L.2, as amended.

c)Priorities

We consider the question of NGO participation in Bureau meetings as the most important issue among the three mentioned. We think that efficient work in the Bureau is easier with a small number of participants. Moreover, NGO participation in the Bureau meetings would instantly raise the question about Parties’ participation.

Nominations and triggers are more or less on the same level of importance for us. We could be flexible on both issues to agree to some compromise language.

d) Public trigger and reference to NGOs

i) yes, 4-year opt-out period would be acceptable, as long as it is within the framework of the package.

ii) yes, deletion of the Committee trigger is acceptable if the public trigger is accepted. However, Committee trigger seems preferable to us

iii) as outlined above, we are not in favour of NGO participation in the Bureau.

I hope these comments are helpful. In general we would like to reiterate that we will try to show as much flexibility and cooperation as possible in order to get a Compliance mechanism adopted. The best way to do that seems to us to agree to one of the package examples.

It would be helpful if confirmation or cancellation of the meeting on 18/19 June in Geneva could be made soon, given the difficulty to get hotel rooms in Geneva.

Many thanks and best regards.

Stephan Michel

Head of Treaty Section

 Federal Department of Foreign Affairs FDA

Directorate for international law DIL

 Bundeshaus Nord

CH-3003 Berne

Phone:  +41 31 322 30 75

Fax:      +41 31 325 07 29
